
PASADENA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

MASTER PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING  

May 10, 2019 at 3:30  
 

Conference Room 229  
351 S. Hudson Avenue 

Pasadena, CA 91101 
 

NOTICE AND AGENDA 
 

 Committee Purpose:  
In order to provide robust, quality programs at each of our schools, in a fiscally stable manner in spite of a declining 
enrollment environment, the Master Planning and Boundaries committee will review existing site programs and capacities 
and future expected enrollment and bring to the board recommendations on the number and location of school sites to 
maintain for the next 5 to 10 years. 

 
 Topic/Subject Who 

(leader) 
Time Outcome 

1. Call to Order/Welcome/Agenda 
Review 

Chair 1 min.  

2. 
 

Public Comment Members of 
the Public 

5 min. Views of the public are heard. 

3. Approval of Minutes from 4/22/19 
 

Chair 5 min. Approved minutes with any 
corrections needed. 

4. Brief Updates: 
- Factors from board meeting 
- Final Davis Demo Report 
- Open Enrollment Results 
- Capacity Summary 
- IB Program Relocation 
- Questions for Principals 
- Webpage Documents 

 

Committee 
and Dr. 
Barnes 

30 min. Updated understanding of status of 
each area and next steps. 

5. Secondary Scenarios-Pros/Cons 
 

Dr. Barnes 30 min. Understand results from staff work on 
pros/cons for HS scenarios and get 
feedback on staff about process 

6. Program – Core, Costs by School, 
Evaluation of programs 

 

Committee 
and Dr. 
Barnes 

20 min. Understand what documentation we 
have and agree on what else is needed 
for this process 
 

7.  Next Meeting dates:  5/20    
 Adjournment    
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April 22, 2019 

Master Plan/Boundary Subcommittee Minutes 

Board Members Present:  Chair Kim Kenne, Patrick Cahalan, Michelle Bailey 

Staff:  Dr. Leslie Barnes 

Call to Order:  Chair Kim Kenne at 3:40 pm 

Public Comment: 

Paul Nerenberg – Enrollment numbers 

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes of April 8, 2019, were approved with a minor revision.  Mr. 
Cahalan moved and Ms. Bailey seconded.   

Ms. Kenne had questions from the previous meeting regarding school profiles/core program/cost 
per school.  This item will be agendized at the next meeting, using the 2010 report and Open 
Enrollment guide.  Dr. Barnes provided certificate staffing and program information. 

DISCUSSION: 
Brief Updates: 

• Guided Questions for Principals 
Ms. Bailey prepared a draft for distribution and stated that her intent was to have 
principals think critically regarding the effectiveness of secondary programs.  This would 
require an agreement by all principals of the definition of effectiveness.  Mr. Cahalan 
suggested that the principals provide their responses in writing to save time, and perhaps 
a small meeting to be convened for perspectives and clarification.  Ms. Bailey will 
prepare an introduction to the questions for the next subcommittee meeting.   

• Scenario Pros/Cons – Staff Work 
Dr. Barnes stated that the Executive Leadership Team has started this work by breaking 
out data.  A preliminary report will be available at the May 10 meeting.  Ms. Bailey asked 
how the principal questions will weigh in on the pros and cons.  Ms. Kenne stated that it 
is an iterative process.   

Demographer Report 
Scott Torlucci of Davis Demographics presented their most recent report.  Some of the charts are 
inconsistent and will be updated to be uniform.  Birth rates are going down, which is reflected in 
the district’s enrollment.  Mobility is also going down.  Enrollment will level off but the number 
is impossible to forecast, especially with kindergarteners.  Cahalan suggesting asking principals 
if their programs are at capacity.  Ms. Kenne stated that our Special Education population has 
grown over the years.  SDC class enrollment forecasts should be discussed with staff.  
Enrollment forecasts show the district at 14,190 students in seven years.  The Cleveland 
boundaries should be changed on the website locator to reflect the Washington attendance area.  
David Demographics does not use census information as a factor, only for reference.  
Private/charter school information is not easily obtainable as no actual address data is available.  
A revised report may be ready by May 7 or 8, and will be sent to the superintendent’s office 
when ready. 
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Factors for Pros/Cons 
Ms. Kenne asked the subcommittee members to provide two primary factors and two secondary 
factors each.  The primary factors chosen were facility conditions/special program facilities; 
excess capacity/use capacity; maximize student proximity to schools; and promotion of socio-
economic diversity.  Secondary factors to be considered are environmental and alternative uses 
for facilities. 
 
Public Comment:   
Bryant Mathews – Academic outcomes/socioeconomic profiles 
Jennifer Higginbotham – School of choice distance from home 
 
Ms. Bailey again expressed a desire for successful programs to be duplicated across the district. 
 
Site Capacity 
Clarity is requested regarding whether or not Pasadena City College uses any Muir classrooms 
during the day.  The McKinley maps need updating to show new buildings.  Ms. Kenne asked for 
SDC information at the secondary level – is 15 students the loading factor?  With regard to 
alternative uses for high school rooms, those with special features and/or locations should be 
removed from list of potential classrooms (e.g., coaching classrooms next to gym, rainy day 
classrooms).  Schools should be at 90% capacity to allow for some growth.  Ms. Kenne asked if 
computer labs are still being used now that students have Chromebooks.  Ms. Kenne requested 
that rooms be designated as parent rooms/foster youth rooms/after school rooms/storage rooms, 
existing classrooms and potential class rooms.  Enrollment figures used for the 2018-19 school 
year are not Norm Day figures.   
 
Public Comment: 
Brian Matthews – objective program data 
 
Next Meeting 
The next meeting is scheduled for May 10 at 3:30 p.m.   
 
Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m. 
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Conditions for the approval of consolidation or relocation of 
IB Programmes 
 
 
In order to approve maintaining IB authorization for a school considering moving its IB programme or 
combining with another school, the IB needs to determine the extent to which the programme running in 
the new school entity is the same as the IB programme that was last evaluated in the existing school.  
We encourage schools to discuss the context of the move and how the change will be managed with their IB 
School Relationship Manager.  Please see below for guidelines on the typical evidence that we require to 
support the move, in addition to a letter of support from the governing body.  

 
A school wanting to consolidate or relocate its IB Programme should submit proof of the 
following evidence: 
 

1. That the old/new site will either close down or stop teaching the IB programme. 
 

2. That the new/ joint site is ready for teaching at a stipulated date. 
 

3. That the school facility will come under the same governing body of the original IB 
school. If the school comes under a different governing body or district, proof of 
support will need to be submitted together with budgetary requirements similar to 
those of the application/evaluation process. 

 
4. That the current Head/Principal of the IB school will remain in the position at the new 

school. If the Head/Principal will change, then the letter from the governing body 
should address the direction set for the incoming Head or attach a letter from the 
designated Head/Principal showing support for the IB programme. 

 
5. That the current IB coordinator will stay in the position under the new arrangement. If 

the IB coordinator changes, the school must submit proof of IB training for the IB 
coordinator designate. 

 
6. That the majority of the current IB trained staff will continue to teach the IB courses 

under the new arrangement. If not all IB trained teachers stay in their positions, the 
school should indicate what positions need to be filled and identify the IB 
professional development that will be provided to these teachers.  If only a minority 
of current IB teachers moves across to the new school, the IB will discuss with the 
school its plans to induct the new faculty and so determine whether a new 
authorization process will need to take place.  
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7. That the majority of current IB students will remain in the programme, and that the 
current admissions and related inclusion and support policies will remain in effect.  If 
only a minority of the current students stay, the IB will discuss with the school the 
relevance of its current structures under the IB Standards and Practices, and the 
support of the community for the IB programme, and so determine whether a new 
authorization process will need to take place.  

 
8. Name of the new school (if different from previous name). 

 
9. At the discretion of the IB, a site-visit to inspect the new facility and situation might 

take place at the expense of the school. During the visit, an IB representative will 
inspect the new facility and meet with the Principal, the IB coordinator and a member 
of the governing body to ensure that the programme is properly implemented. 
Following the visit and confirmation of the above items, the IB will recommend 
approval of the change.  The school will maintain the same IBIS school code. 

 
 
Please submit the above documentation to: 
 
Stuart Jones 
Head of IB World Schools 
 
stuart.jones@ibo.org  
 
 

mailto:stuart.jones@ibo.org
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